
Dear W.C., 

 

I am a manager at a low-income apartment complex. Most of our residents are elderly or 

disabled and live far below poverty level. Some do not have beds or even a table to sit at. It is 

very sad seeing what my residents go through daily, balancing their housing, food, 

medications, transportation to medical appointments, and not even a bed to rest on at the end 

of the day. I am humbly asking for beds and possibly some food gift cards for three of our 

elderly residents. They have been struggling recently due to illness and none of them have 

any family to step in to help. I know I am supposed to remain personally unattached to these 

people, but they have grown close to my heart. It is hard to see them suffer but being a single 

mother I do not have the financial means to help them. I was able to put together a volunteer 

group through my church that has kindly offered to provide rides, donated used clothing and 

hot meals on occasion. Would your charity be able to provide much-needed beds and gift 

cards? Thank you for all your charity does to make this world a better place.  

 

Dear Readers, 

 

I called the apartment manager to get the full details, names, ages, and further information of 

the residents in need. She showed much compassion for her residents.  

 

We spoke for a long time as she shared with me all these residents had been through not just 

recently, but some of the stories of how these fellow creations had become residents at the 

apartment building to begin with. Some were disabled and unable to work. Many were senior 

citizens that struggled due to illness and disabilities. Most were alone in the world until this 

kind woman had been able to single handedly put together a group of volunteers that were 

happy to provide transportation for medical appointments, grocery shopping and sometimes 

just visited the residents or helped with household chores they were unable to do.  

 

One of the residents in need of a new bed was an elderly woman who had lost most her 

belongings due to a fire last year at a prior residence. Someone had managed to find a used 

recliner chair and that was what she was presently sleeping in. The woman struggled to 

manually open the chair and had fallen several times trying to get out of it. We replaced that 

old chair with a new electric lift chair to help ease her to her feet. She preferred this over a 

bed, and it would greatly enhance her independence and safety. We also would provide her 

with gift cards for some desperately needed household necessities, toiletries and food. The 

woman cried happy tears of gratitude for these gifts we were able to provide thanks to your 

support.  

 

The second resident is an elderly proud veteran who was hesitant to ask for help. He 

struggled due to his disabilities and lack of resources. We ordered him a new bed, bedding, 

and gift cards for food that would allow him to shop with one of the volunteers. Another 

volunteer, a veteran himself, would help him apply for further assistance he should be 

eligible for. The apartment manager said she had never seen this man show emotion until he 

walked in to see his new bed set up with his new bedding. She said he did his best to hide his 

tears as he shared his gratitude.  



 

The third person helped is an elderly woman who has outlived her husband and her son. She 

had cared for them both through long illnesses that had left her bankrupt and spiritually and 

physically broken.  She is once again attending church now that she is well rested and fed. 

This woman gratefully received her new bed, bedding, new shoes, toiletries, food and other 

daily necessities. Our assistance has changed her life greatly and the apartment manager tells 

me she is improving both physically and spiritually thanks to our assistance and the 

wonderful volunteers she provided.  

 

Thank you and God Bless you for making all our good works possible. We too are grateful 

for the poverty relief we are able to provide thanks to your support.  

  

Health & Happiness, Love & GOD Bless Everyone, Sal 

Please Help: There are many coming to us in desperation. Our good fellow creations 

need our compassion. Together we make a big difference. Make checks payable to: The 

Time Is Now to Help, P.O. Box 1, Lake Geneva, WI 53147. The Time Is Now to Help is a 

federally recognized 501(c)3 charitable organization. You will receive a tax deductible, 

itemized thank you receipt showing how 100% of your donation was used for providing 

poverty relief.           

 Please visit our website to read more of our past and current columns and/or to 

make a donation: www.timeisnowtohelp.org    Please go to the home page, follow the 

yellow highlighted link that says WC Letters to see current and past columns.   

 A Very Special Thank You: Family Foundation, Kunes Family Foundation, Ziegler 

Charitable Foundation, Paul Ziegler, Jim and Lynette Heimann, Fidelity Charitable, Paper 

Dolls, United Way of Walworth County, Lake Geneva Area Realty, Dr. Mark and Cynthia 

Brower, James Sadler, Richard and Carol Kerkman, John and Rita Race, Jeffrey and Helen 

Harrold, George and Sandra Murphy, Shawn and Donna McLafferty, Beth and Jody Rendall, 

James and Patricia Gee, Jr., Jill Weckesser, Steven and Gabrielle Thomas, James Smith, 

David and Genevieve Bliss, Timothy and Margaret Kumbier, Russ Perkins, Barbara 

Spiegelhoff, Bob and Millie McCormick, Denise Hubbard, Nancy Ferguson, Thrivent 

Choice, Terry Collamore, Jean Duesterbeck, Richard Frank, Mark and Susan Gustafson, 

George and Nadine Kelm, Cynthia Laux, all of our anonymous donors and ALL of you who 

support The Time Is Now to Help donation boxes. Anyone who would like a Time Is Now 

donation box in your business, please call (262) 249-7000.      

 Memorials: The following donations were made in memory of Shirley Hurdis: Marie 

Collins, Michele Batz, Nick Kochanski, Linda West, David and Susan Robinson, Bill, Carrie 

and Jamie Gromacki, Daniel and Rosanne Andresen.       

 Prayer Chain: The power of prayer and positive thoughts comes from the true healer, 

our Lord answering our prayers. Please pray for healing for the following people: Bill, Brian, 

Mike, Sylvia, Megan, Kayla, Maria C., Judy, Scott, Annie, Marilyn, Brandon, Helen, Dennis, 

Mary, Joseph, Jordan, Jean, Tom L., Dr. Peter, Matthew, Pam E., Jenene B., John S., Patricia 

H., Wendy, Eric, Anthony, Mary, Charlie, Tom P., Christina, Billy, Mike, Cheryl, Bryan E., 

Betty, Ellie, Concetta, Cheryl, Kirubel M., Wanda L., Joan, Bruce and Andy.   

http://www.timeisnowtohelp.org/


.                          

Please visit: www.timeisnowtohelp.org     

           

 

http://www.timeisnowtohelp.org/

